
View in browser

May 2020 * www.bwhoa.com

The Digital Woodsman

A member publication for the residents of Bryant Woods

In this newsletter

1. COVID-19 Updates

2. Pool Opening

3. Board Nominations

4. Summer Events

5. Architectural

6. Grounds

https://click.mailerlite.com/link/c/YT0xNDIyNTY1ODE2NjMyNjEyMTkzJmM9bDNjMyZiPTM0ODY5NTM5MCZkPXIycjNkNHk=.OYJhRDlV5ZgfvWrEZ4s1TVDPbspFfFzEc71HsEm8kVw
https://click.mailerlite.com/link/c/YT0xNDIyNTY1ODE2NjMyNjEyMTkzJmM9bDNjMyZiPTM0ODY5NTM5MiZkPXk4bDFoMmw=.jBrNBZ5ZErRlCtRWVlo2Dx1PmAx4URhbWFG8Fo3aJmE


Govenor Kate Brown's plans

We hope all of you have been staying safe
through this pandemic.

As you may know, Kate Brown has released
a "Phase 1" plan for reopening Oregon. The
complete details can be found at this link

https://www.myoregon.gov/2020/...
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COVID-19 Updates

The plan calls for Oregon to reopen county by county.  Counties will be eligible to
begin the limited reopening by demonstrating they've met a set of
prerequisites.  Once approved "Phase 1" counties can begin the limited
reopening of the following sectors under specific safety guidelines:

Restaurants and bars for sit down service

Personal care and services businesses, including barbers and salons

In-person gatherings of up to 25 people 

In response to Governor Brown's announcement Clackamas county released a
statement.  The full statement can be found at this link:
https://www.clackamas.us/news/...

Here is an exerpt

"We understand people want to return to normal as quickly as possible,
especially with Governor Brown’s announcement. We are working on the Phase 1
application to submit to Governor Brown, but this is challenging due to our
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county’s size and unique make-up. Per the governor’s guidelines, we must first
reach established goals with contact tracing, a decrease in the prevalence of
the virus, and hospital admission data. We are at least a couple of weeks away
from meeting these prerequisites. We ask residents to continue to abide by the
governor’s order, to ensure the progress we have made against the virus is not
lost."

Here's a link to the main page, on it you can find a map of counties that are
open.

https://govstatus.egov.com/or-...

Pool Opening

Unfortunately with the current "Stay Home" order, opening our pool is not
allowed.  At this time it is unclear if it will be allowed under the "Phase 1"
guidelines.  The BWHOA Board remain hopeful that the authorities will allows us
to open the pool this summer.  We are taking all necessary steps to be ready
when the time comes.  Our pool maintenance people have already started
preparing the pool and patio areas.  It is clear that when/if the pool is allowed to
open there will be some new safety guidelines put in place.  Stay tuned for more
information.  

Email Pool Committee

Board Nominations

This year there will be at least 4 vacancies on the BWHOA Board.  We are looking
for volunteers to serve on the nominating committee or the board.  If you would
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like to volunteer for either a spot on the nominating committee, or on the board,
or if you would like to nominate someone for the board, please reach out to any
of the current board members.

Nominations will be finalized during the month of July for publication in the
August Woodsman. Ballots are scheduled to be mailed in August. Results will be
shared in September at the Annual Meeting.

Summer Events

With the uncertainty surrounding social gatherings in Clackamas county we are
rethinking what we will be able to do for our annual 4th of July pool BBQ.  The
board will discuss possibilities at the June board meeting.

A date has not yet been chosen for our summer "Yard Sale" day.  We are
considering push that to late summer or early fall.

Architectural

Here are the architectural approvals since March 30th

4869 Sage Hen Way Roof Replacement
18431 Deer Oak Ave Backyard Gazebo
29600 SW Seely Ave Exterior Paint
18790 Indian Creek Dr Siding replacement

Grounds



Work around the Pool and Friendship part will continue as usual.  The board is
also soliciting quotes for resurfacing of the main path.  The path is in need of
some repairs and this was a budgeted part of our annual capital plan this year.

April Financials

BWHOA Website Updates

There have been some features added to the BWHOA website.  In addition to
event information, architectural forms, pool forms, meeting agendas, minutes,
past newsletters we've added a section for neighborhood ads.  Check it out!

As a future activity, the board is also looking into adding advertising for local
businesses that could benefit our neighbors in exchange for potential
discounts.  For example businesses that offer foundation repair or bark dust
services.  If you have other suggestions reach out to a board member. 
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Other Links

Meeting Minutes from past board meetings can be found at the BWHOA Docs
Link
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